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CMT Seniors Committee 
 

CMT Seniors Committee is a committee for the purpose 
of developing  relationships, improving social interaction 
and facilities for the aging populations of the Shire of 
Tammin and Shire of Cunderdin. 
 
At a recent seniors day held in Meckering an employee 
from SOPHIHUB, a personal alarm and adaptive home 
care provider, gave a presentation on the benefits of 
their product enabling aged and at risk members of the 
community to live independently. 
 
Through discussions held on the day and at our recent 
committee meeting it has been bought to our attention 
that due to our remote Wheatbelt location, many peo-
ple have reduced and unreliable mobile phone capacity.  
This limits the community to possible services that 
would enable the freedom and confidence to live       
independently.  
 
If you believe that you may be impacted by inadequate 
mobile service please use the adjacent table of mobile 
carriers to lodge a complaint and highlight your           
priorities. 
 

CONTACT POINTS FOR MOBILE BLACK SPOT 
NOMINATIONS 

Mobile Network Operators 

 

Optus 

Email: mobileblackspotprogramme@optus.com.au  

Website: www.optus.com.au/about/network/mbsp  

Telstra 

Email: ACT & Southern NSW: Tel-

straACTSthNSW@team.telstra.com 

Northern NSW:      

       

       

   TelstraNthNSW@team.telstra.com 

Northern Territory:     

      Tel-

straNT@team.telstra.com 

Northern Queensland:TelstraNorthernQld@team.telstra.com 

Website: www.telstra.com.au/coverage-networks/telstra-regional-

TPG Telecom (formerly Vodafone)  

Email: tim.mcphail@vodafone.com.au  

Website:  www.vodafone.com.au/red-wire/category/regional  

mailto:mobileblackspotprogramme@optus.com.au
http://www.optus.com.au/about/network/mbsp
mailto:TelstraACTSthNSW@team.telstra.com
mailto:TelstraACTSthNSW@team.telstra.com
mailto:TelstraNthNSW@team.telstra.com
mailto:TelstraNT@team.telstra.com
mailto:TelstraNT@team.telstra.com
mailto:TelstraNorthernQld@team.telstra.com
http://www.telstra.com.au/coverage-networks/telstra-regional-australia/contact-us
mailto:tim.mcphail@vodafone.com.au
http://www.vodafone.com.au/red-wire/category/regional
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Farewell Graeme 
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July 2020 Works Report  

 

The Shire of Tammin would like to advise that the maintenance grading on           

unsealed roads is near completion. The work load has been shared between     

contractors and the Shire of Tammin. The Shire crew will start working on road 

shoulders in the coming weeks, on Tammin South Rd, Yorkrakine Rd, Tammin-

Wyalkatchem Rd, Bungulla North Rd and York Tammin Rd. 

Currently the floor of the Town Hall is getting repaired and sanding is taking place 

followed by a couple coats of hard wax. This will improve the use of the Town Hall 

for the future. 

A new shade sail has been installed at the Oval’s playground for kids of all ages to 

enjoy their time. New seats will also be installed at the new tennis courts in the 

coming weeks, which will make it more comfortable for spectators. 

Works on the new disabled toilet facility at the Town Hall is now completed and  

renovations are about to start on the ladies and male’s toilets. 

Works and services are still looking for some existing or potential gravel pits, we will 

be in contact with land owners to identify and excavate some test pits in areas 

where gravel could be sourced for the maintenance of the road network. This gravel 

would be used within a radius of 10km of the pit to improve conditions of existing 

unsealed roads.  

Take care and stay safe. 

 If you have any road or maintenance related issues  

Please contact Fabian via email on  

works@tammin.wa.gov.au 

works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Fabian Houbrechts  

Manager of Works and Services 

mailto:works@tammin.wa.gov.au
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Service How to Book When 

Emergency Department Phone: 9635 2222  or Present to the front 24 hours/day 

Outpatient – Booked Phone: 9635 2222 24 hours/day 

Screening visits to your 
group or business for dia-

betes risk, stroke risk, 
Phone: 9635 2222 

8am to 8pm Monday 
to Friday 

Physiotherapy Dean  
Butler (Private) 

Phone: 0472 756 323 
Tuesdays and  

Fridays 

Physiotherapist Public 
Avon and Central Primary Health              

Phone: 9690 1320 
Once per fortnight 

Occupational Therapist Avon and Central Primary Health              Once per fortnight 

Speech Therapy 
Avon and Central Primary Health              

Phone: 9690 1320 
Every Second  

Thursday 

Diabetic Educator 
Wheatbelt Health Network Phone: 9621 4444 

 
Every 2 months 

Dietitian Wheatbelt Health Network Phone: 9621 4444 Every 2 months 

Dietitian Avon and Central Primary Health              When required 

Podiatry (Private) 
Lane Sanderson Phone 9635 2222 

 
Every 4 weeks 

Podiatry (Public) Avon and Central Primary Health              If required 

Mental Health Telehealth or visits                                               

Child Health – Donna 
Jasper 

Phone: 96352216 or 9635 2222 
Tuesday and 
Wednesday 

School Nurse – Donna Phone: 96352216 or 9635 2222 Thursdays 

Remedial Massage  
Therapy 
(Private) 

Maria Matres  0497 068 204 Mondays 

Optometrist Phone: 9635 2222 Not specified 

Commonwealth Home 
Support services (This 

was HACC) 

Initial referrals – My Aged Care  
1800 200 422 

Cunderdin Health Centre – 9635 2222 
  

Cunderdin Health Centre 
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Tammin Refuse Site  

The Tammin Refuse Site is opens 

every                      

Thursday and Saturday 

from 9am - 1pm.  

Don't forget to take along your tip 

pass! 

If you have lost or didn't receive 

your pass, please let us know by  

emailing  

admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  or 

come and see us at the  

Administration 

Office. 

 

9637 0300 

Tammin Refuse Site   

Thursday & Saturday 

The Shire of  

Tammin wishes to  

advise that all  

licensing  

transactions are 

available  

Monday to Friday  

between 9am & 4pm 

Tammin Refuse Site 
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Know your Council 

 
President :  Michael Greenwood (2021) crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Deputy President: Glenice Batchelor (2023)  crbatchelor@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Councillor :  Tania Daniels (2021)   crdaniels@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor:  Nick Caffell  (2021)   crcaffell@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor:           Tanya Nicholls  (2023)               crnicholls@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Councillor:                Charmaine Thomson (2023) crthmson@tammin.wa.gov.au  

*Year in bracket denotes expiry of elected term. 

 

Know your Staff 

 
Chief Executive Officer:      Neville Hale  ceo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Manager of  Finance & Administration:  Morgan Ware  sfo@tammin.wa,gov.au  

Manager of Works & Services:   Fabian Houbrechts works@tammin.wa.gov.au  

Leading Hand:      Pat McDermott  lh@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Administration & Finance Officer:           Keira Wirth  admin@tammin.wa.gov.au  

CDO/ Finance Officer:              Sam Pimlott  cdo@tammin.wa.gov.au 

Building/EHO:                                           Tim Jurmann             tim@crowecertification.com 

Community Emergency Services              Simon Bell                simon.bell@dfes.wa.gov.au 

Manager                                                   

 

Other Staff/Services 

 
Rangers (WA Contract Ranger Services)       

Matt Sharpe  0459 678 154    

Kylie Sparks  0497 148 154 

wacontractrangerservices@hotmail.com   

Town Planning       

Natasha Jurmann      

0473 557 285      

natasha.jurmann@gmail.com     

crgreenwood@tammin.wa.gov.au%20%20
crmccreery@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20
crbell@tammin.wa.gov.au%20

